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The Hiawatha City Council met in regular session in the Hiawatha Council Chambers on June 5, 2013. Mayor Theis called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. Council members present: Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns, Bob Wheeler, Dennis Norton and Dick Olson. Staff present: Fire Chief, Mike Nesslage; Engineering Coordinator, John Bender; Parks and Recreation Director, Angie Cole; Deputy Clerk, Kelly Kornegor and Police Chief, Dennis Marks.  Guests Present: Daniel Hoffmann; Darlene Schmidt, Lee Schmidt and Jim Dwyer of the Community Health Free Clinic and Ace Aossey of Longfellow Square.
Bob Rampulla moved the approval of the agenda, second by Dennis Norton.  Motion carried.

Dick Olson moved the approval of the following consent agenda items: Approval of bills; Minutes of Meetings: Regular Meetings April 17, 2013, May 1, 2013 and May 15, 2013; Receive & File Minutes of Boards / Commissions / Committees: Board of Appeals May 6, 2013; History April 8, 2013 and May 13, 2013; Parks and Recreation May 14, 2013; Planning and Zoning April 29, 2013, May 7, 2013 and May 28, 2013 and Water Board May 21, 2013; Engineering Coordinator Report; City Clerk’s Report and Mayor’s Report, second by Marty Bruns.  Motion carried.
Report from Council Members / Mayor / City Clerk

Mayor Theis provided an update to Council on Corridor MPO dues.  Tom stated that he has not passed on the MPO dues for payment because he has been waiting on a report from MPO as to what they do for the City of Hiawatha; the report with little funds for future assistance. Theis noted most of the explanation was history and Marion is also holding off on paying their dues.  Theis believes Hiawatha is on firm ground and has good reason to hold off payment.
PUBLIC HEARING – Regarding Amending Hiawatha Code of Ordinances Chapter 69 Parking Regulations §69.08 No Parking Zones Adding Parking Restrictions on Both Sides of the Street along the Entire Length of Ketelsen Drive and other Commercial Streets

Mayor Theis opened the public hearing regarding amending Hiawatha Code of Ordinances Chapter 69 Parking Regulations §69.08 No Parking Zones adding parking restrictions on both sides of the street along the entire length of Ketelsen Drive and other commercial streets at 7:05 P.M. 
There were no written or public comments received at or prior to the public hearing.  Public Hearing closed at 7:06 P.M.
Engineering Coordinator, John Bender provided a memo in the Council packet which explained these types of commercial streets are commonly used by local businesses for material delivery, material storage, or shipping of finished products.  This requires a larger percentage of truck traffic.  The streets are designed with a thicker and stronger concrete street section but usually have the same width as a residential street.

City Staff reviewed several commercial streets in the City and observed areas where vehicles parked in the right of way have caused issues on these streets for any oversized vehicles including large trucks, tractor/trailers and emergency vehicles.  

After review City Staff recommended “No Parking” restrictions be implemented to the following list of commercial streets both 28 feet wide and 31 feet wide to prevent further conflicts with the oversized vehicles:
· Ketelsen Drive, on both sides of the street, from N Center Point Road to the end of the street.

· Metzer Drive, on both sides of the street, from Hawkeye Drive to Stamy Road.

· Commerce Boulevard, on both sides of the street, from Metzer Drive to Tower Terrace Road.

· Stamy Road, on the east side of the street, from Kacena Road to Tower Terrace Road.

· Stamy Road, on both sides of the street, from Kacena Road to North Center Point Road.

· Kacena Road, on both sides of the street from Stamy Road to Hawkeye Drive.

· Kacena Road, on the south side of the street from Stamy Road to North Center Point Road.

· Sherman Road, on both sides of the street from Kacena Road to North Center Point Road.

· Longfellow Drive, on both sides of the street from Stamy Road to Dina Court.

· Dina Court, on both sides of the street from North Center Point Road to Industrial Drive.

· North Compton, on both sides of the street from Boyson Road to Progress Drive.

· Martha’s Way, on both sides of the street from Boyson Road to Progress Drive.

· North 18th Avenue, on the west side of the street from Boyson Road to Progress Drive.
Mayor Theis shared with Council photos that were taken along Commerce Drive and Metzger Drive which showed Fed-Ex trucks using the street right-of-way as a parking lot area.  Theis stated he spoke to the individuals/owners of the property and they preferred the right of way not be used. We have added “No Parking” restrictions to Kacena Road and people are now using Commerce and Metzger Drive.  

Theis has also reminded Council we have restrictions like this in residential but not in commercial.  We will once the ordinance is posted.  If we don’t take care of all the commercial streets at once, people will just start finding another street to park on.  They are just using the right-of-way as a substation without a terminal.
Theis continued that there are very few businesses that are using streets for parking but there is an issue on Compton Drive.  Theis spoke to the branch manager and he said there wasn’t a problem.  Theis then received a call from the owner of the company who stated there was a problem during the shift change.  Theis visited the area and there seems to be parking spaces.  Theis noted this was the only objection received toward the no parking restriction.  Theis stated he didn’t run into any problems with the other business people he talked to.

Ace Aossey of Longfellow Square was in attendance and stated he is in favor of the “No Parking” restrictions.
Marty Bruns moved the 1st Reading of ORDINANCE #745 approval of amending Hiawatha Code of Ordinances Chapter 69 Parking Regulations §69.08 No Parking Zones adding parking restrictions on both sides of the street along the entire length of Ketelsen Drive and other commercial streets, second by Bob Rampulla. Motion carried.

Dick Olson moved to waive the second and third readings of ORDINANCE #745, second by Dennis Norton.

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Marty Bruns, Dennis Norton, Dick Olson, Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None

Motion carried.

Bob Rampulla moved the adoption of ORDINANCE #745 approval of amending Hiawatha Code of Ordinances Chapter 69 Parking Regulations §69.08 No Parking Zones adding parking restrictions on both sides of the street along the entire length of Ketelsen Drive and other commercial streets, second by Marty Bruns.  
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns, Dennis Norton
NAYS: None

ORDINANCE #745 adopted.
PUBLIC HEARING – Regarding Amending Code of Ordinances Chapter 101 Storm Water Drainage System §101.03 Rates Increasing the Monthly Rate for Business, Commercial and Industrial City Water Meters from $2.50 to $3.50 and Increasing the Monthly Rate on Residential, Apartment and Dwelling Units in Mobile Home Parks from $1.75 to $2.25 effective July 1, 2013

Mayor Theis opened the public hearing regarding amending Code of Ordinances Chapter 101 Storm Water Drainage System §101.03 Rates increasing the monthly rate for business, commercial and industrial City water meters from $2.50 to $3.50 and increasing the monthly rate on residential, apartment and dwelling units in mobile home parks from $1.75 to $2.25 effective July 1, 2013 at 7:12 P.M. 
There were no written or public comments received at or prior to the public hearing.  Public Hearing closed at 7:12 P.M.
During the FY 2013-2014 budget discussion, City Staff and Council discussed the purchase of a street sweeper and the needed funds for purchasing, maintaining and the cost of man hours for the equipment. 
At that time, Council approved the purchase of the street sweeper and it was paid for using LOSST funds. City Staff and Council also discussed options to increase the monthly storm water rates to help pay for maintenance and man hours along with the need to grow the Storm Water Funds. 
Finance Director, Cindy Kudrna provided the following spread sheet with options as follows:

   


Current Year

               Option 1

                     Option 2

	
	# of units
	Cost/Unit
	Income/year
	· 
	Cost/Unit
	Income/year
	
	Cost/Unit
	Income/year

	Residential
	3389
	$1.75
	$71,169.00
	· 
	$2.00
	$81,336.00
	
	$2.25
	$91,503.00

	Commercial
	408
	$2.50
	$12,240.00
	· 
	$3.00
	$12,240.00
	
	$3.50
	$17.136.00

	
	
	
	
	· 
	
	
	
	
	

	Annual total
	
	
	$83,409.00
	· 
	
	$96,024.00
	
	
	$108,639.00

	Net change
	
	
	
	· 
	
	$12,615.00
	
	
	$25,230.00


During the FY 2013-2014 budget discussion, Council agreed with Option #2 to be effective July 1, 2013. 
Council member, Marty Bruns stated “We are still behind on what we should be charging for sewer rates so this is catch up.”
Dennis Norton moved the 1st Reading of ORDINANCE #746 approval of amending Code of Ordinances Chapter 101 Storm Water Drainage System §101.03 Rates increasing the monthly rate for business, commercial and industrial City water meters from $2.50 to $3.50 and increasing the monthly rate on residential, apartment and dwelling units in mobile home parks from $1.75 to $2.25 effective July 1, 2013, second by Bob Rampulla. Motion carried.

Marty Bruns moved to waive the second and third readings of ORDINANCE #746, second by Dennis Norton.

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns, Dennis Norton, Dick Olson, Bob Wheeler
NAYS: None

Motion carried.

Bob Wheeler moved the adoption of ORDINANCE #746 approval of amending Code of Ordinances Chapter 101 Storm Water Drainage System §101.03 Rates increasing the monthly rate for business, commercial and industrial City water meters from $2.50 to $3.50 and increasing the monthly rate on residential, apartment and dwelling units in mobile home parks from $1.75 to $2.25 effective July 1, 2013, second by Marty Bruns.  
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dick Olson, Dennis Norton, Bob Rampulla, Marty Bruns, Bob Wheeler
NAYS: None

ORDINANCE #746 adopted.
PUBLIC HEARING – Regarding Amending Code of Ordinances Chapter 17 Council §17.04 Meetings (1) Regular Meetings Changing the Regular Council Meeting Times from 7:00 P.M. to 5:30 P.M. Effective July 1, 2013

Mayor Theis opened the public hearing regarding amending Code of Ordinances Chapter 17 Council §17.04 Meetings (1) Regular Meetings changing the regular Council meeting times from 7:00 P.M. to 5:30 P.M. effective July 1, 2013 at 7:14 P.M. 
Council heard comments from Daniel Hoffmann of 1405 Rainbow Boulevard as follows:

· He can see both sides of this matter after experiencing the time change with the Water Board meetings.  There are people who can’t make this time for City Council meetings due to work obligations.
· He hasn’t really made up his mind on the time change because it will be hard to get to the meetings.
There were no additional written or public comments received at or prior to the public hearing.  Public Hearing closed at 7:15 P.M.
In the May 1st City Clerk’s report, Kim Downs included the following information in the packet to open a dialogue with Council members regarding the possibility of changing regular Council meeting times to an earlier time:

Bob Rampulla asked if we would look into changing our regular council meeting time. In consideration of this request I spoke to the Mayor who was willing to consider it along with several department heads that are also in support of moving up our meeting time. 

In comparing other communities similar to our size, their council meeting times ranged anywhere from 5:30 to 6:30 p.m. Also, the City of Cedar Rapids council meetings are held at 4:00 p.m. and the City of Marion Council meetings are at 7:00 p.m. except during the summer months when they switch them to 5:30 p.m. 

Hiawatha Board and Commission meeting times are as follows: Water Board at 5:30 p.m., Parks and Recreation at 6:00 p.m., Planning and Zoning at 6:00 p.m., Board of Adjustment at 6:00 p.m. and Library Board at 7:00 p.m.  Council special meetings are held at 5:30 p.m. and that time appears to work well. After speaking with City staff, 5:30 p.m. would work well with their schedules so they can go right from their regular working day into the meeting and back home to their families. 

If Council is in support of changing the meeting time, it would need to be done by ordinance with an effective date of July 1, 2013 to allow time to notify our citizens.

At the May 1st meeting, Marty Bruns opened the dialogue for consideration.  After asking for your thoughts on changing regular Council meeting time to 5:30 p.m. Dick Olson, Marty Bruns and Dennis Norton were in support of a 5:30 p.m. meeting time.  Marty Bruns noted if Council is unable to attract younger candidates who are employed by firms that do not honor flex hours we might need to consider changing the time back.
Bob Wheeler stopped in to City Hall to inform staff that his work schedule at this time does not allow him to attend Council meetings on Wednesday nights any earlier than 7:00 p.m. but he does have plans to retire effective July 1st and the 5:30 p.m. time would then be an option.  Bob also expressed his concerns with notifying the citizens.  I explained Council would need to pass the time change by ordinance which could potentially be read three times along with notification in our City newsletter.

Bob Wheeler informed everyone at the May 15th Council meeting he was currently in the process of training his replacement and Council passed RESOLUTION #13-136 setting a public hearing date for tonight’s meeting to take action on the item.
Bob Rampulla moved the 1st Reading of ORDINANCE #747 approval of amending Code of Ordinances Chapter 17 Council §17.04 Meetings (1) Regular Meetings changing the regular Council meeting times from 7:00 P.M. to 5:30 P.M. effective July 1, 2013, second by Bob Rampulla. Motion carried.

City Clerk, Kim Downs requested the 2nd and 3rd Readings of ORDINANCE #747 be held at the June 18th regular meeting to inform citizens of the potential time change and noted there was also an article coming up in the City newsletter.
5K Splash a Smile Color Run on September 28, 2013
Parks and Recreation Director, Angie Cole received a proposal from Community Health Free Clinic to hold a 5K Splash a Smile Color Run on September 28, 2013, beginning at 8:00 a.m. in the City of Hiawatha with profits used to provide 3,000 people who have no insurance with dental assistance.
The a 5K Splash a Smile Color Run requires City Staff time and services with the following estimated fee schedule: 

· Police: four (4) officers at four (4) hours: $60 an hour  

· Public Works: $100 for barricades

· Public Works: $400 for sweeper

· Parks: two (2) employees on site: $320

· Parks Director attend event meetings: $220

with a total estimated charge to Community Health Free Clinic for City Staff time and services in the amount of $2000.00.  Charges could increase if City Staff time and services exceed $2000.00.
Parks and Recreation Director, Angie Cole explained the Community Health Free Clinic came to Hiawatha and asked if we would host a 5K Color Run.  A meeting was held with the Fire Chief, Police Chief, City Clerk, Cole and representative of the Clinic to determine what research was already completed.  
Cole stated the presentation they provided to City Staff was very impressive and there wasn’t a question they couldn’t answer.  We also did our own research and provided the estimated fee schedule for City Staff time in the packet.  Cole continued “We are asking the Clinic to cover our staff time and she would like to attend their meetings on the race to help plan the special events.”  Hiawatha also finished our own 5K run that went very well so Cole wanted the City to be involved but not necessarily planning the whole thing but would help them along with it.
Jim Dwyer of the Community Health Free Clinic addressed Council to let them know he would be happy to answer any questions they may have.  Darlene Schmidt of the Community Health Free Clinic informed Council the proceeds of the 5K Color Run will benefit the Clinic’s dental program which has become a crisis for the uninsured.  Schmidt provided statistics that for every one medically uninsured individual of the approximately 48 million people, there are three that are uninsured for dental care.
Schmidt stated this 5K Color Run is an event that has become so popular on a national level, becoming a Blue Zone initiative and it is family friendly for all ages.  This will be the first race of its kind in Eastern Iowa and a perfect opportunity to showcase Hiawatha.

Council member, Marty Bruns commented the material provided in the packet was very inclusive and informative.

Mayor Theis asked how many powder stations were included in the race.  Parks and Recreation Director, Angie Cole answered there were five (5).

Bob Rampulla presented RESOLUTION #13-137 approving a 5K Splash a Smile Color Run in the City of Hiawatha on September 28, 2013, as proposed by Community Health Free Clinic with the fees for City Staff time and services as outlined above to be paid by Community Health Free Clinic, second by Marty Bruns.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dick Olson, Marty Bruns, Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler, Dennis Norton
NAYS: None

Resolution #13-137 approved. 
Police Department Golf Outing Fund Raiser for the K-9 Program

Police Chief, Dennis Marks requested Council authorization in holding a golf outing at Hunter’s Ridge Golf Course in Marion, Iowa on August 18, 2013, as a fundraising event in order to raise funds for the Hiawatha Police K9 Unit.

All funds generated from the fundraising event will provide for the continued financial support and future growth of the Hiawatha Police K9 Unit.

Chief Marks informed Council the Police Department conducted some research and determined a golf outing would be an appropriate method to raise money.  Officer Erik Naaktboren, the K9 handler is leading the planning of the event and is doing a nice job.
Council member, Bob Rampulla asked what the funding goal was.  Chief Marks stated they would like to raise $4,000 - $5000 to sustain the K9 unit for another four years.  Funds will be used toward food, veterinary bills and chew toys.

Council member, Marty Bruns commented the Police Department may not meet their goals the first year but it will come.

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #13-138 authorizing the Police Department to hold a golf outing fundraising event on August 18, 2013, at Hunter’s Ridge Golf Course in order to raise funds for the K9 Unit, second by Dennis Norton.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dennis Norton, Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns
NAYS: None

Resolution #13-138 approved. 
Final Plat for Green Beak First Addition
The Final Plat for Green Beak First Addition containing two (2) numbered lots, Lot 1 and Lot 2 was reviewed and recommended to be forwarded to City Council for approval by the Planning and Zoning Commission at their May 28, 2013 regular meeting.  
The Green Beak First Addition was reviewed and recommended for approval with no conditions by City Engineer, Dick Ransom and Hiawatha Water Superintendent, Carl Ransford.  

The final plat of Green Beak First Addition is a re-plat of Heritage Green First Addition Lot 4 and includes a Driveway Easement and Shared Parking Agreement signed by Green Beak Investments (Owner) for shared parking and driveway benefits and burdens related to the Driveway and Parking Lot Improvements located on Lot 1 and Lot 2 of Green Beak First Addition.
Bob Wheeler presented RESOLUTION #13-139 approving the final plat of Green Beak First Addition to the City of Hiawatha, Linn County, Iowa, as recommended by Hall and Hall Engineers shown as Exhibit A, Hiawatha Water Department shown as Exhibit B and by Resolution of the Planning & Zoning Commission shown as Exhibit C, second by Dennis Norton.

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dick Olson, Bob Wheeler, Marty Bruns, Dennis Norton, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None

Resolution #13-139 approved. 

Increase to the Renewed Contract Cost for the 2013 – 2014 Holiday Decoration Preparation, Installation, Take Down and Storage with Greg’s Lawn Service/Winter Wonderland due to the Addition of Thirty-Four (34) LED Garland Snowflakes

City Council passed Resolution #12-106 on May 2, 2012, extending a one year contract from September 1, 2012 through April 30, 2013 with option to renew the contract for years 2013 and 2014, for storage, installation, pre-season preparation and take down of holiday decorations with Greg’s Lawn & Landscaping / Winter Wonderland of Cedar Rapids, Iowa using their own lift truck, contract price includes testing, shaping and replacement of broken/burned out bulbs for all 72 holiday decorations before they are hung and storage of snowflakes and old wreaths.
City Council passed Resolution #13-131 on May 15, 2013, authorizing the additional purchase of thirty four (34) L.E.D. garland snowflakes to be used as holiday decorations for street lights on North Center Point Road.
City Clerk, Kim Downs requested Council approval to renew the contract for storage, installation, pre-season preparation and take down of holiday decorations with Greg’s Lawn & Landscaping / Winter Wonderland through April 30, 2014, adding the thirty four (34) snowflakes purchased for street lights on North Center Point Road; the additional snowflakes increase the contract cost by $2,042.57, equaling a total contract cost of $5,843.17.

Bob Rampulla presented RESOLUTION #13-140 approving an increase to the renewed contract cost from September 1, 2013 through April 30, 2014, for storage, installation, pre-season preparation and take down of holiday decorations with Greg’s Lawn & Landscaping / Winter Wonderland of Cedar Rapids, Iowa due to the addition of thirty four (34) L.E.D. garland snowflakes purchased for street lights on North Center Point Road, increasing the contract cost by $2,042.57, equaling a total contract cost of $5,843.17, second by Dennis Norton.

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Wheeler, Marty Bruns, Dennis Norton, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson
NAYS: None

Resolution #13-140 approved. 
Boyson Road and Robins Road Intersection Improvements Project - Pay Estimate #2
City Engineer, Dick Ransom reviewed and recommends Pay Estimate #2 for the 2013 Boyson Road and Robins Road Intersection Improvements Project with payment instructions as follows:

· Payment made to Ricklefs Excavating Ltd. of Anamosa in the amount of $103,774.92 all of which includes the 80% Federal Aid grant eligible work. 
· This Department of Transportation project will allow 3% retainage to be withheld instead of 5% retainage withheld on locally bid projects.

Accomplishments during the month of May:

· Completed Stage 1 (Boyson Road east of Robins Road) concrete pavement, sidewalk and driveways
· Completed Stage 1 storm sewer and water main
· Started Stage 2 (north approach of intersection) pavement removal and water main
Original Contract Amount:


$725,505.40

Adjusted Contract Quantities:


$            0.00
Change Order #1:


            -$    1,700.00

Revised Contract Amount:


$723,805.40

Payments made to Date:



$  76,888.69
May Pay Application Amount:


$103,774.92
Remaining Contract Amount to be paid:

$543,141.79
Bob Wheeler presented RESOLUTION #13-141 approving application for Pay Estimate #2 for the Boyson Road and Robins Road Intersection Improvements Project FY2013, and directing City Clerk to make payment to Ricklefs Excavating, Ltd. of Anamosa, Iowa, in the amount of $103,774.92, second by Dennis Norton.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Marty Bruns, Dennis Norton, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler
NAYS: None

Resolution #13-141 approved. 
RISE Improvement Reconstruction of North Center Point Road from CC&P Railroad to Fisher Street and North of Boyson Road - Pay Estimate #2
Project Manager, Mike Dufoe reviewed and recommends Pay Estimate #2 for the 2013 North Center Point Road from CC&P Railroad to Fisher Street and North of Boyson Road - Pay Estimate No. 2 with payment instructions as follows:
· Payment made to Ricklefs Excavating Ltd. of Anamosa in the amount of $134,224.84  

Accomplishments during the month of May:

· Completion of trail and brickwork from Boyson Road to Stamy Road
· 82 LF of water main installed completing the water main relocation
· 498 LF of storm sewer installed
· Pavement repair of N Center Point Road at Tower Terrace
Original Contract Amount:


$1,919,497.80
Adjusted Contract Quantities:


$               0.00

Change Orders:




$               0.00

Revised Contract Amount


$1,919,497.80

Payments made to Date:



$     94,240.48
May Pay Application Amount:


$   134,224.84     

Remaining Contract Amount to be paid:

$1,691,032.48
Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #13-142 approving application for Pay Estimate #2 for the RISE Improvement Reconstruction of North Center Point Road from CC&P Railroad to Fisher Street and North of Boyson Road Project FY2013, and direct City Clerk to make payment to Ricklefs Excavating, Ltd. of Anamosa, Iowa, in the amount of $134,224.84, second by Marty Bruns.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Bob Rampulla, Dennis Norton, Dick Olson, Bob Wheeler, Marty Bruns
NAYS: None

Resolution #13-142 approved. 
Possible Closed Session as per Iowa Code 21.5(j) to Discuss the Purchase of Particular Real Estate 
Bob Rampulla moved to go into closed session as per as per Iowa Code 21.5(j) to discuss the purchase of particular real estate at 7:30 P.M., second by Bob Wheeler.

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dennis Norton, Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns
NAYS: None

Motion carried.
Bob Rampulla moved to go out of closed session & enter into regular session at 7:43 P.M., second by Marty Bruns. 
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler, Dennis Norton
NAYS: None

Motion carried.

Discussion/Possible Action Regarding the Purchase of Particular Real Estate 

Marty Bruns presented RESOLUTION #13-143 authorizing the purchase of the commercial property located at 1550 Stamy Road and directing the Mayor to sign the Commercial Purchase Agreement with a total purchase price of $157,500.00 and paying for other related fees as necessary utilizing funding in the Capital Project Fund upon the completion of closing documents and review of the abstract by the City Attorney; with a closing date on or about July 1, 2013 or as agreed to by the seller and the City, second by Dennis Norton.

Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dennis Norton, Marty Bruns, Bob Wheeler, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla
NAYS: None

Resolution #13-143 approved.
Possible Closed Session as per Iowa Code Chapter 21.5 (c) to Discuss Strategy with Counsel in Matters that are Presently in Litigation or where Litigation is Imminent where its Disclosure Would be Likely to Prejudice or Disadvantage the Position of the Governmental Body in that Litigation

Bob Rampulla moved to go into closed session as per Iowa Code Chapter 21.5 (c) to discuss strategy with counsel in matters that are presently in litigation or where litigation is imminent where its disclosure would be likely to prejudice or disadvantage the position of the governmental body in that litigation at 7:47 P.M., second by Dick Olson.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Marty Bruns, Dick Olson, Bob Rampulla, Bob Wheeler, Dennis Norton
NAYS: None

Motion carried.
Bob Rampulla moved to go out of closed session & enter into regular session at 7:56 P.M., second by Marty Bruns. 
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dennis Norton, Bob Wheeler, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns
NAYS: None

Motion carried.

Discussion/Possible Action Regarding Litigation

Dick Olson presented RESOLUTION #13-144 authorizing the City Attorney to accept the bid proposal from Modern Sheet Metal as designed by West Plains Engineering in the total amount of $58,000.00 for the work involved in the repair of the on-going heating and cooling issues with the HVAC system at City Hall with the City being responsible for paying $16,500.00 of the total costs and West Plains Engineering insurance carrier being responsible for the balance of costs.  The City has received written confirmation and approval of the bid proposal and plan design from Jeff Bolt of KJWW Engineering Consulting, second by Bob Rampulla.
Roll call vote: 

AYES: Dennis Norton, Bob Rampulla, Dick Olson, Marty Bruns, Bob Wheeler
NAYS: None

Resolution #13-144 approved.

Bob Rampulla moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:03 P.M., second by Bob Wheeler. Motion carried. 
____________________________
                                                                                                
Tom Theis, Mayor 


            
ATTEST: 
________________________

Kim Downs, City Clerk                                          
